
Government finishes exercise on
“restriction-testing declaration” in
respect of specified “restricted area”
in Sheung Wan and enforcement
operation for breaches of compulsory
testing notice (with photo)

     The Government yesterday (August 6) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 7pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Sheung Wan (i.e. Sea View Mansion, 82-87 Connaught Road West, Sheung Wan)
were required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing.
Persons subject to compulsory testing were required to stay in their premises
until all such persons identified in the area had undergone testing and the
test results were mostly ascertained. Moreover, the Government issued a
compulsory testing notice yesterday, requiring persons who had been present
at the above building for more than two hours from July 15 to August 6, 2021,
even if they were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the
declaration took effect, to undergo compulsory testing on or before August 8.
The Government announced the completion of the compulsory testing exercise at
around 6.30am today (August 7) and carried out enforcement action in the
"restricted area" afterwards to verify that all people in the "restricted
area" had undergone compulsory testing in accordance with the requirements of
the relevant declaration and compulsory testing notice. The Government
announced that the enforcement operation ended at around 10.15am today.

     In this exercise, the Home Affairs Department (HAD) (including the
Central and Western District Office), the Hong Kong Police Force, the
Department of Health, the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department, and the
Auxiliary Medical Service mobilised around 150 staff to arrange for
implementation of the declaration and enforcement actions for breaches of the
compulsory testing notice issued earlier.

     The Government provided simple food for persons subject to compulsory
testing, including canned food, instant noodles and corn kernels, so as to
facilitate the dinner arrangements of some persons subject to compulsory
testing. One box of masks was also provided to each person subject to
compulsory testing to help them fight against the virus.

     The HAD also set up a hotline for people restricted by the declaration
to make enquiries and seek assistance.

     The Government thanks persons subject to compulsory testing for their
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support and understanding. With everyone's co-operation and efforts, coupled
with the tireless efforts of the testing contractors, residents have been
informed about their testing results by SMS notification. After finishing the
compulsory testing exercise at around 6.30am today, the Government took
enforcement action in the "restricted area" immediately to verify that all
people in the "restricted area" had undergone testing according to the
requirements of the declaration and the compulsory testing notice. Persons
who could present an SMS notification containing a negative testing result or
wore a wristband as proof of having undergone the compulsory testing could
leave the "restricted area" through the designated exit after providing
personal information to a prescribed officer. The enforcement operation was
completed at around 10.15am. Test records of around 105 persons subject to
compulsory testing were checked. Nobody was found to have not undergone
compulsory testing. Taking into account the above situation, the Secretary
for Food and Health revoked the "restriction-testing declaration" in
accordance with Cap. 599J (see attachment).

     The Government hopes that the about 70 households who have not answered
the door will contact the Government for arrangement of testing as soon as
possible after reading the notices put up by the Government, in the hope of
eliminating the possible risk of further spread of the virus in the
community.

     The Government thanks all participating government staff and the testing
agencies for their hard work. The Government is also grateful to those
subject to compulsory testing for their support and understanding, and their
full co-operation during this period in undergoing testing and waiting for
the results at home.

     The Government will seriously follow up on the compliance situation of
the compulsory testing notices and the "restriction-testing declaration" by
persons subject to compulsory testing. Any person who fails to comply with
the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be liable to a
fixed penalty of $5,000. The person will also be issued with a compulsory
testing order, requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified
time frame. Failure to comply with the order or the "restriction-testing
declaration" is an offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.
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Tin Shui Wai Swimming Pool temporarily
closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (August 7)
that Tin Shui Wai Swimming Pool in Yuen Long District has been temporarily
closed for cleaning and superchlorination following the discovery of a small
amount of vomit in the pool.

     It will be reopened at 10.10am today.

     The department appeals to swimmers to be considerate and to keep the
swimming pools clean. They are advised not to swim after a full meal and
should use the toilet facilities if necessary before swimming.

Red flags hoisted at Hung Shing Yeh
Beach and Pui O Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (August 7)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Hung Shing Yeh Beach
and Pui O Beach in Islands District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at
these beaches.
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Government enforces “restriction-
testing declaration” and compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Sheung Wan

     The Government yesterday (August 6) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 7pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Sheung Wan (i.e. Sea View Mansion, 82-87 Connaught Road West, Sheung Wan)
were required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing.
Persons subject to compulsory testing are required to stay in their premises
until all such persons identified in the "restricted area" have undergone
testing and the test results are mostly ascertained. In addition, the
Government had issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday to any person who
had been present at the building for more than two hours from July 15 to
August 6, 2021, to undergo compulsory testing on or before August 8 even if
they were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the
declaration took effect. The Government finished the compulsory testing
exercise at around 6.30am today (August 7) and is now carrying out
enforcement actions in the "restricted area" to verify that all people in the
"restricted area" have undergone compulsory testing. The Government will
further announce the revocation time of the declaration.

     Starting from around 6.30am today, persons in the "restricted area" in
Sheung Wan who have undergone testing and are able to present SMS
notifications with negative test results or wear wristbands as proof of
having undergone testing may leave the "restricted area" through the
designated exit after providing personal information to a prescribed officer.

     The Government set up temporary specimen collection stations in the
"restricted area" yesterday and requested persons subject to compulsory
testing to collect combined nasal and throat swab samples at the stations to
undergo a COVID-19 virus test before 12am today. As at 12am today, around 300
residents had undergone testing. No confirmed cases were found. 

     Moreover, the Government also assigned staff to visit around 180
households, among which around 70 household did not answer the door. Those
may include some households undergoing quarantine or isolation. Some units
are possibly vacant as well. The Government does not have detailed
information in this respect and will take measures to follow up.

     The Government also understands that some residents already underwent
testing at the mobile specimen collection stations set up in the district or
by other means. Therefore, persons in the "restricted area" who have
undergone testing from August 4 to 6, 2021, and are able to provide the SMS
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notification through mobile phone or related certification containing the
test results, are not required to take the test again.

     The Government reiterates that enforcement actions will be taken
seriously. Any person who fails to present an SMS notification with a test
result or wear a wristband as proof of having undergone testing breaches the
compulsory testing notice and may be liable to a fine of $5,000. The person
will also be issued with a compulsory testing order, requiring him/her to
undergo testing within a specified time frame. Failure to comply with the
compulsory testing order or the "restriction-testing declaration" is an
offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level 4 ($25,000) and
imprisonment for six months.

Regional flag day today

     Three charities have been issued Public Subscription Permits to hold
flag sales on Hong Kong Island, in Kowloon and in the New Territories
separately from 7am to 12.30pm today (August 7). The Social Welfare
Department (SWD) has been informed by one of the charities that the regional
flag-selling activity scheduled to be held by it today has been cancelled, a
spokesman for the SWD said.
 
     Information on the regional flag-selling activities today is as follows:
 

Region Name of organisation
Colour of
collection
bag

Colour of
flag

Hong Kong
Island

World Wide Fund for
Nature Hong Kong Blue White

Kowloon Invision Charity
Foundation Limited Red Light Blue

 
     The contact information for the organisation that has cancelled its
regional flag-selling activity today is as follows:
 

Region Name of organisation Contact
person

Contact
number

New
Territories

Hong Kong Kidney
Foundation Limited Miss Leung 2716 5773

 
     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities, including any updated
information, covered by the issued Public Subscription Permits have been
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published on the GovHK website (www.gov.hk/en/theme/fundraising/search).
Permits for flag days containing information on contact methods of the flag-
selling organisations and the approved flag-selling activities have also been
uploaded to the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_flagdays) for
reference. For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
designated hotline of the 1823 Call Centre at 3142 2678.
 
     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.
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